
Barmston & Fraisthorpe  Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs Patricia Lambert

Email: clerk@barmston.org.uk  Tel: 01964 527467

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 11th May 2022 in the Village Hall, Barmston 

Present: 

Councillors: Keith Manuel, Margaret Marshall, Geoff Riby, Les Wiles, Ian Lawson, 
Members of the public: 
Ward Councillors: Jane Evison

Clerk: Patricia Lambert.

Apologies: Charlie Dewhirst, Geoff Riby
Declaration of Interest: None 

Public Participation 
None
Minutes of the previous Council meeting 13th April 2022
It was Resolved that the minutes of the meeting be approved and signed by the Chair              

Defibrillator

Defibrillator at The Cow Shed Fraisthorpe has now been fitted and connected. This will now be registered 
Defibrillator Course
Cllr Lawson gave an update on Defib Awareness Course that he is organising, he will try and gets some dates 

arranged for next month.
Pond Regeneration

Cllr Jane Evison will be opening the pond this Friday 13th May, Cllr Manuel asked,if possible, all councillors attend the opening.
Bus Shelter

Clerk confirmed that a grant from Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund has been applied for, towards the purchase of a new Bus Shelter, two quotes had been obtained but Cllr Manuel will look into getting a third one 
It was suggested that a yellow box on road also be installed stopping cars parking in this area and this would also prevent cars etc, blocking farmers access, due to number of cars being parked in this area. 
Highways would need to agree to this firstly.

Fraisthorpe Lane

Cllr Manuel read out email that had been received from Andrew Addison at ERYC, he suggested perhaps it  

would be better if a meeting could be arranged with Andrew Addison. 
Action: Clerk to email Cllr Evison with contact details 

The Village Voice
Cllr Wiles gave an update on Dorothy Wiles who edits The Village Voice, Mrs Swift has kindly done 

the editing this month, but we will need to look into the future of the Village Voice.

The Village Hall 

The Chairman was concerned about Parish council meetings being held in the village hall as The Village Hall

had no Public Liability Insurance in place. this had now been rectified and Public Liability Insurance has been

obtained 
Traffic Sign
The council discussed a Traffic Speed awareness sign being put up in village but were usure if this if this

would make any difference to the traffic speeding.

The clerk was asked to email about the Community Speed Watch to see if this scheme is up and running
again, and if so, could they send us further details.
Finance Report:

Bank Reconciliation: 28th April2022
Community Account: £12,174.42
Business Money Maker: Account: £3,045.34
It was agreed the bank reconciliation be approved and acceptable by the council.                
Payments to be approved 

Lifebuoys Direct £255.59

Mrs P Lambert (Clerks salary and Expenses) £432.32
Mrs R Swift (The Village Voice) £20.00

HSBC Monthly Bank charges £7.40
Binks £74.91 + £53.05

All approved and accepted by the council.
Date and time of next meeting

9th June 2022 at 7 pm

Meeting closed 8.40 pm



